ACPQG Board Meeting February 10th, 2022

The Ashe County Piecemaker’s Quilt Guild met on Thursday, February 10th, 2022 at Generations Ashe. In attendance were, Vicki Duckworth, Susan Miller, Wendy Stanley, Mary Rodgers, Linda Gagnon, Sarah Ruth Phipps and Michele Hayes.  The meeting began at 10 AM and ended at 11 AM.

Minutes from January needed no corrections.

Treasurer’s Report/ Vicki
 Budget balance is $10,584.40
The fee for the guild mailbox will be due soon.

Committees/ Chairs needed for:
Fundraiser/Boutique
Community Service Quilts. This needs someone who is aware of what is happening in Ashe County.
Sarah Ruth Phipps is the new chair for Hospitality and she could use some volunteers to help her.

Sunshine Committee/Linda Gagnon: Dana Kumerow is in Winston-Salem having a scan.

Vicki read a note that Tammy Hutchinson had sent to the guild several weeks before she passed away.  The note thanked everyone for the cards and well wishes.
As a tribute to Tammy, guild members may make a donation to Imagination Ashe, which is an affiliate of the Dolly Parton Imagination Library.  Tammy was a strong believer in children’s literacy.


Programs/Susan Miller:

The March meeting will be “Children’s Books with Quilting Themes”.  

The April meeting will be our challenge quilt meeting.  The drawing will be for a floral fat quarter.

The guild meeting in May will be at the retreat center in Laurel Springs. The Guild will pay for lunch for all members who attend.  To get an accurate account of how many will attend, there will be a sign-up sheet at the March and April meetings.   Attendees (except for those attending the retreat) will be asked to put down a $5.00 deposit at the time they sign up, and this will be refunded on May 12th.  Sarah Ruth will be in charge of collecting the deposits.  

The June guild meeting will be our annual meeting where officers are elected.  Sarah Ruth Phipps will be having a trunk show of purses and accessories.  

The Quilter’s Gallery (aka the Pizza Girls) will be teaching a class on September 9th at New River State Park in the Community Room. Members have voted and the class will be Embrace Your Curves.  Susan needs to find out the cost of the kits before she can start to sign members up.  There will be a limit of 18 attendees.   The cost to the guild will be about $400.00, which will include mileage and the workshop fee.

The class will last 6 hours with a break for a potluck lunch.

Old Business: 

The retreat is May 10th-14th at the Laurel Ridge Conference and Retreat Center. Mary Rodgers gave a detailed explanation of the retreat and what it entails.  The cost of the sewing room is $400.00 and attendees will pay $30.00 each.  The cost of a hotel room is $50.00 regardless of how many members stay in each room.  Meals are $10 for breakfast, $11 for lunch and $13 for dinner.  The center supplies tables and chairs, extension cords, a kitchenette, coffee and outside fire pits with s’mores.  The guild will supply a design board, large cutting mat, two ironing boards and two irons.  Attendees bring items for door prizes, snacks, projects and supplies and their sewing machines.  There is also an opportunity for a personal massage on Thursday.   Right now there is a waiting list to attend.

The new directory has been sent to all members and posted on the guild website, ashequilters.org.  It can be accessed in the Members Only section using the password acpqg (all in small letters).  Vicki got a price for printing the directory and it was decided to charge $10.00 for anyone wanting a copy.  The directory will be updated periodically as needed.

Vicki is waiting on a price for a sign to be placed outside the Jefferson United Methodist Church on meeting days.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Vicki is waiting on a price to create labels to correct the meeting date and location that is on our rack cards.  It may be cheaper to create all new cards.

Several board members met at Vicki’s home January 21st to go through paperwork that had been stored in the storage unit.  There were several quilt fair books that will be condensed into one.  Vicki will go through everything one more time before she discards anything.


New Business:

Vicki has created new donation quilt labels that will be located in the closet at the Generation Ashe.

August will be the guild’s 20th anniversary.  We will celebrate at the New River State Park.  We will be sending out invitations to all past guild members that we have contact information for.  Sarah Ruth will work with Dana to put together an invitation. Sarah Ruth will get pricing for our main dish and members will bring a potluck dish.  We still need to figure out a theme and addresses or emails to contact past members.


The Asheville Quilt Show will be September 30th-October 1st.  Mary Rodgers will arrange transportation and tickets for members.  The bus will cost about $1800.00.  

Audit: We need several volunteers to look over our accounting book to see if it reconciles.  This will only take 90 minutes.  The last audit was done in 2016.  Rhonda will be in charge and Sarah Ruth has volunteered to help.


Pending:
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